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BY E-MAIL 
 
May 30, 2018 
 
 
To: All Participants in EB-2017-0224 / EB-2017-0255 / EB-2017-0275 and  

EB-2017-0127 / EB-2017-0128 
 
Re: Letters related to the 2018 Cap and Trade Compliance Plan Applications 

and the OEB’s DSM Mid-Term Review 
 

On May 9, 2018 the Environmental Defence submitted a letter to the OEB in relation to 
the 2018 Cap and Trade Compliance Plan applications.  
 
Within its letter, Environmental Defence requested that the OEB invite Enbridge Gas 
Distribution Inc. (Enbridge Gas) and Union Gas Limited (Union Gas) to file plans for 
incremental conservation measures driven by potential carbon cost savings as part of 
the OEB’s DSM Mid-Term Review.  
 
In the event that the OEB did not invite Enbridge Gas and Union Gas to propose 
additional conservation opportunities as part of the DSM Mid-Term Review, 
Environmental Defence requested that the OEB panel hearing the 2018 Compliance 
Plan applications issue a preliminary ruling on issues associated with incremental 
abatement. 
 
The OEB subsequently received letters from the Building Owners and Managers 
Association of Greater Toronto (BOMA), the Vulnerable Energy Consumers’ Coalition 
(VECC), the School Energy Coalition (SEC), the Green Energy Coalition (GEC), Union 
Gas, the Association of Power Producers of Ontario (APPrO), Enbridge Gas, and 
Industrial Gas User’s Association (IGUA). 
 
The OEB will be discussing the elements of Environmental Defence’s letter as part of 
the upcoming stakeholder meeting on the DSM Mid-Term Review.  
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 


